
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Brother Knights and Friends,  
 

The fish fry’s have wrapped up for the year. We will be holding a fish fry meeting on Monday May 15th at 7:00pm to 
determine how the money will be divided up.  We will also review what we did well and what we can improve upon 
for next year.  Thank You again to all that made this a successful event for our parish youth and Special Olympics.  
On May 18th at our social event will be conducting our annual May Crowning.  This year we are celebrating the 100th 
anniversary of Fatima.   The event will be presented by our Squires group.   At the conclusion we will have a small 
ceremony to pay tribute to our new Honorary and Honorary Life members.  Hope to see everyone there.  
Last but not least it is time propose a slate of officers for the 2017-2018 fraternal year.  Here is the list being presented 
by our Deputy Grand Knight. 
 

Chaplain – (None selected at this time) 
Chaplain – (Ad hoc)  - Deacon Joseph Yannotta 
Grand Knight – Thomas Reed 
Deputy Grand Knight – Henry Zadja 
Chancellor – Open  
Warden – Dean Sordyl 
Financial Secretary – Chuck Tomasek (Supreme Appointed) 
Treasurer – Michael McMahon 
Advocate – Randy Baker 
Recording Secretary – Edward Wendling 
Lector – Open (Appointed) 
Guards – Sam Marcello 
    Bob Amend 
    Carl Schumacher 
Trustees - Brian Marier 
     Raymond Cordell (Two years left to term) 
     Michael McNicholas (One year left of term) 
 

If you wish to run for any position, feel free to come out to the business meeting on June 1st at 7:30pm and ask to 
have your name placed in nomination.  You must be at least a 3rd degree member in good standing to be an officer of 
the council.  
 

Vivat Jesus 
Brian Marier – Grand Knight  
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Report       

 

Hello Brother Knights; 
 
 
Here is the information for charity requests for the month of April — 
 
                1.   Help USA Troops by shipping care packages to the troops overseas in memory of LCPL James Stack.  He left 
behind a family, and we donated $200.00 to this cause. 
 
                2.   Rest In His Arms— This organization helps when infants, or older children are left behind with no one to 
give them a proper burial.  They are prepared for burial and named so no child is John or Jane Doe, they have a name and a 
place in which to be laid to rest. We have donated $200.00 to this cause to help with incidentals. Anyone wanting to help 
out please contact Susan Walker at 847-409-3595, or at www.RestinHisArms.org. 

                3.  Tom VanEck—to help him fix and repair billiard tables for Boys and Girls Club of America.  This helps keep 
kids off the phones and to speak to each other. We donated $100.00 to his cause. If you would like to speak to Tom please 
email him at twvaneck@hotmail.com. 
 
As always I would like to thank everyone for their help with charity requests as well as the fish fries.  This is a great service 
that you all do.  Please also remember that the new Fraternal year for 2017-2018 is here and we are looking for a few indi-
viduals to be Chancellor and Warden.  Please email me or call me on my cell phone to inquire and come on out and lets 
start the new year off on the right foot. 
 
 
May God Bless You and Yours, 
 
 
Thomas W. Reed 
Deputy Grand Knight 
630-329-3508 
golfcraze1@hotmail.com 

Warden’s Report  
 

 
Recruit a new member and “Make a Difference” to our council.  
 
The degree team is always in need of 3rd degree members in good standing. We need back up members for each position to 
be available to perform the ceremony. If you are interested in joining the team please contact a member of the degree team.  
 
Warden,  
Bob Amend 

 
 

 
 

http://www.restinhisarms.org/


Chaplain’s Report 
Hopefully many of you are continuing your Lenten observance of daily prayer. One thing I 

found useful to strengthen and help me in my daily prayer life was the Lenten “Little Black 

Book”. In it, I always found something to help me reflect upon and carry with me through-

out the day. This supplement, as well as the “Little White Book” for the Easter season and 

the “Little Blue Book for Advent”, are welcomed additions to my prayer routine and are a 

source of delightful stories. 

With May being the month of Our Blessed Mother, I’m reminded of a story I read in the 
Advent edition about Mary during the Holy Family’s journey to Egypt. The Story was 
about the Rosemary Bush and how while doing the families laundry, Mary looked for a 
place to hang it out to dry. The Thorne bush was too harsh and unapproachable, the Palm 
tree was too tall but, the Rosemary Bush was low, spread out and welcoming. While this is 
just a story it does give us pause to reflect. 

 
Are we like the Thorne bush, harsh and unapproachable, are we like the Palm being lofty and putting ourselves above oth-
ers and God or, are we like the Rosemary Bush, with our arms spread out in welcoming, bowing low to accept God’s grace 
and to be of service to our brothers and sisters.  To quote St. Isidore, “Prayer purifies us, reading instructs us. Both are 
good when both are possible. If a man wants to be always in God’s company, he must pray regularly and read regularly. 
When we pray, we talk to God; when we read God talks to us”. 
May our prayers and intercession to our Blessed Mother always be for strength in faith, wisdom in knowing God’s will and 

an open and loving heart for all of our brothers and sisters. 

Peace and Blessing, 
 

Deacon Joseph Yannotta 

 Chancellor’s Report 
 

 

5-5 Clearbrook Dance—Can you help at the Dinner dance for the clients of the Clearbrook Center? 

5-11 Produce Distribution—Help distribute fruit and vegetables to the needy in the area at Holy Family at 9:00 am. 

5-18 Social Meeting - Attend the May Crowning rosary in honor of the 100th anniversary of Fatima  We will honor the new 
honorary life members of our council. 

5-20—Poker Night 2:00 pm—12:00am 

5-21 Night of Patriotism at St Joseph the Worker 

Coming Events 

      June—Blood Drive — On June 24th we will hosting a blood drive at the KC hall I am asking all brother Knights to 
give the gift of LIFE to members of our community who need blood.  The drive will begin at 9:00 AM and end at 3:00 PM 

          July  -  Frontier Days 

Thank you,                                                                                                                                                                                                               
Henry 



Building Corporation 
 

Gentlemen: 
 

We are at a critical time for the life and future of the Hall. As the Director of Marketing for the Building 
Corp, I am asking each and everyone of us to take an active role to insure the future of the Hall. Most of 
our renters are Social Media savvy. They do research before booking a hall for their event. What is critical 
is that we, as members all of the Building Corp, help our ongoing efforts to "spread the word" of the ren-
ovation and our great facility. The easiest and best way to do this is via Facebook. If you are not familiar 
with Facebook or seem challenged as to how to use it to our benefit, we will be conducting an upcoming 
seminar to walk through the steps and get you on board. It is easy and it's help is quite necessary for the 
sustainability of the Hall.  

Stay tuned for more and thanks.  

Mark Stastny and the BC Officers... 

Ladies Auxiliary  

 

A new slate of officers has been elected! The Installation Mass will be held on May 17th at 5:00PM at St James 

Church.   At this time there is no plan to have a 50th anniversary party.  



      Poker Night 
 

Poker Fund Raiser – May 20th           Supporting our Charities           No Experience Required 
 

 
 

Brothers, 
 
We have our second poker event of the year on Saturday, May 20th and we're looking to fill the cashier spots.  No 
poker experience is necessary.  You only need to be able to count chips and count cash.  There is an afternoon 
shift from 2:00-6:30 and an evening shift from 6:30-11:00, but start and end times are flexible, and we're happy to 
have people sign up for partial shifts if they can only put in a couple of hours.  We like to have 4-5 cashiers for 
during the shifts so we have enough help during the busy times, and can take turns working during the slow peri-
ods.  Please consider whether you can help out for all or part of a shift.  This is the perfect opportunity if you’ve 
been saying to yourself, “Gee.  I ought to get more involved with the council.”  Put in a few hours and you’ll prob-
ably meet at chat with some Brother Knights that you didn’t know.  You can contact Scott Baxendale 
(baxendale99@yahoo.com) for the afternoon shift and Jeff Williams (jeff@bizstarters.com) for the evening shift to 
lets us know that you can help out. 

      Clearbrook Dinner Dance 
 
The Spring Clearbrook Dinner Dance will be held on May 5th. As usual, we will need the help of many Knights, 
Ladies Auxiliary members and students to serve our guests, help cleanup, socialize and dance, with our guests, to 
the after -dinner music. 
 
  Chuck is preparing his menu, Ralph has his Accordion tuned up, and all we need are 20 to 25 Knights and 
Ladies Auxiliary volunteers to give our friends from Clearbrook another memorable evening.  
 

Our guests will begin arriving at 5:45 PM. Any volunteers, who would like to greet and serve, should be at 
the hall by 5:15. We'll need a few volunteers to arrive at 4:45 to put the table clothes on. 

 
We will also need a few Knights to set up the tables and chairs after the business meeting on Thursday, 

May 4th. Your help, in this regard, will be greatly appreciated.  
 
Remember, the Spring Dinner Dance will be on Friday, May 5th. Volunteering makes us all feel 

good! ...When we show our guests a good time, they feel good Isn't that what it's all about? Plan to be there, you 
won't regret it! 

mailto:baxendale99@yahoo.com
mailto:jeff@bizstarters.com


 

 

 

 
 

 

BEVERAGE ALCOHOL SELLERS & SERVERS  

EDUCATION AND TRAINING 

 
 

 
SATURDAY MAY 20, 2017  

 
 

   8:00AM-12:00PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 Hour Training  

Program 

4483 Members 

No Cost 

Illinois Liquor  

Control 

Commission 

2017 

Licensed Course 

Physical Properties of  

Alcohol 

Prevention and  

Intervention 

State and Local Statutes 

DUI 

ID Techniques 

Dram Shop and Liability 

Coverage 

 

CLASS LOCATION 

 

KC HALL 

15 N. Hickory 
Arlington Heights, IL  

60004 
(847) 255-4483 



Remember in Prayer       
 

Let us keep all of the following in our Prayers 
 

Karen Balaskas    Ray & Gloria Check  Dick Clark         
Marilyn Dockus                Bob Gaudio      Don Hecht        
Ashyln Kiwala          John & Cathy Morrow     Paul Schmidt            
Dean Sordyl      Tony Sulla                           
                 
Please pray for the thousands of innocent babies who will be killed in the US, this month, by abor-
tions,  for our United States Military troops in harm’s way, the victims of natural disasters, peace and 
all deceased Knights and their families. 
  

TO BE ADDED OR DELETED FROM PRAYER LIST 
Contact Brother Deacon Joseph at jyannotta@comcast.net 

Remember All deceased Knights and their families 

      Remember our          
Deceased 

 
 

Joyce Cremius 
 

Tom Durand 
 

PGK Tom Lazzara 
 

PGK Al Eberhart     
 
 

"Please pray for those 
Knights, Ladies, Families 

and Friends who have 
passed before us."  

Produce Mobile 
 

Could you, a loved one or a friend use free produce and bread stuffs??  The Produce Mobile from the Chicago Food Depository is co-

ning back to Holy Family Parish, 2515 Palatine Road Inverness, IL 60067 on May 11, 2017.  Rain, snow or shine, our guests will be 
there. Will you be able to help? Produce and bread stuffs are available to our guests or anyone you may know who could use free food 
beginning around 9AM and finishing around 11:30AM or so.  Again, our guests do not need any form of ID. Volunteers are needed to 
get carts from the Jewel Store, empty the truck, sort the goods, bag and distribute the goods finally, clean up. Volunteers, dress for the 
weather!  

For more information or to volunteer, please contact Mark Stastny at 847-632-1630. Thank you.  

June 2017 Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   
 
 
 

 
 

1 
 

Business Meeting        
7:30PM 

 

2 
 

Volunteer            
Appreciation Dinner 

6:00 PM 

 

3 
 

4 5 6 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

 
 

7 
 

8 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

9 
 

10 

11 12 
 

13 
 
 
 

14 
 
 

15 
 

Social Meeting    
7:30PM 

 
 

16 

 
17 
 

BASSET  
8am—Noon 

18 19 20 
 

Seton Assembly  

21 22 
 

23 
 

24 
 

25 26 
 

27 
 

Building Corp. Meeting 
7:30 P.M. 

28 29 
Charity Meeting          

7:00 PM                    
Officers Meeting        

7:30 PM 

30  

mailto:jyannotta@comcast.net
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May 2017 Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

 
 

3 4 
 

Business Meeting        
7:30PM 

5 
 

Clear Brook        
Dinner Dance 

5PM 

6 
 

7 8 9 
 
 

 
 

10 
 

11 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

12 
 

13 

14 15 
 

Fish Fry Wrap-Up 
Meeting 
7:00 PM 

16 
 

Seton Assembly  

17 18 

May Crowning 

19 

 
20 
 

BASSET              
8am—Noon 

 
Poker Night  

2:00 PM—Midnight 

21 
Knight of         
Patriotism         
Veterans’s        
Fundraiser 

4PM—10PM 

22 23 
 

24 25                                  
Charity Meeting          

7:00 PM                    
Officers Meeting        

7:30 PM 

 

26 27 
 

28 29 
 

30 
 

Building Corporation 
Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

31    


